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Times of Worship

Gofalaeth Bro Llansilin a’r Cylch

Maw.

4 Gweinidog Cefncanol 10.30
il Parch. Dr Nerys Tudor Bethesda 6.30
18 Gweinidog Soar 630

Gwasanaeth dan ofal y Chwiorydd

25 Mr W J Roberts Rhiwias 2.00
Ebr,

1 Gweinidog Bethania 6.30
8 * Mrs Marguerite Jones Salem 2.00

15  Gweinidog Suly Pasg (¢} Cefncanol 10.30

22 * Mr Christopher Prew Bethesda 2.00

29 Parch Iwan Lewis Soar 2.00

Mai.

6  Gwemidog Rhiwias 10.00
Cymanfa Ganu, Seion

13 * Parch Elwyn Pryse Bethania 2.00

: Cymanfa Ganu yr Amibynwyr

20 Gweinidog Salem  10.00
Sul leuenctid

27  Parch T R Wright Cefncanol 2.60

Pregethwr o Seion, Croesoswallt *

Cymon (c)
Llansilin Parish Church
st Sunday Holy Communion 10.00
2nd Matins 10.00
3rd Holy Communion 8.30
4th Welsh Communion 10.00
Evensong 6.30
5th Family Service 10.00
Llangadwaladr Church
2nd Sunday  Holy Communion 230
4th Mating 230
Rhiwlas Mission Church
1st Sunday Holy Communion 230
3rd Matins 230

Please contact the vicar to arrange home
communion, visiting or special services

Who's Who?

Gweinideg

Parch Stanton T Evans

20 Croeswylan Lane, Croesoswallt
Ffon (01691) 654 682

Viecar

The Rev C F Carter

Y Ficerdy, Llansilin, Oswestry SY10 9PX
Tel (01691) 791 209 Mob.0777 313 4858

Churchwardens at St Silin’s
Deborah Hill- Trevor tel. 791 402
Beryl Jones tel. 653 541

Gofalaeth Bro Liansilin A’r Cylch
Ysg Wyn Davies  tel. 791 395
Trys Carys Evans tel. 791 240

Organist, St Silin’s
Morfydd Wilkams  tel. 659 369

Parochial Church Council Secretary
Valerie Burton  tel. 791274

Parochial Church Council Treasurer
Esther Milner tel, 791 323

Covenant Secretary, St Silin’s
Graham Moss  tel. 791 528

Rhiwlas Mission Charch
Contact Marjorie Evans tel. 600 228

Llangadwaladr Church
Contact Vera Evans tel, 791 471

Tower Captuin, St Silin’s
Eric Avery tel. 791 298

Steeple Keeper
Chris Burton tel. 791 274

The Newsletter is produced by

Anneli Thomas tel. 791 239

Emyr Evans tel, 791 240
Distributor: Margaret Lloyd tel. 791 472

Get your Newsletter by post by sending four stamps (for four
Newsletters) to
BMaesy Llan Llansilin Oswestry SY10 TQE

Items for inclusion in the June Issue by end of
April please to, Graigwen Fach, Wernddu,
Oswestry SY10 9BN



Dear People of Llansiling

The St Asaph diocese of the Church in Wales has
kicked off to a year of celebration and reflection, which
has been christened ‘Feeding the Five Thousand’. The
pivotal event of this celebratory year will be a weekend
event at the International Pavillion, Llangotlen, on July
21% 22", which will bring people together from all
over the diocese. Everyone living in North East Wales
are weicome to take part

The Bishop of St Asaph, The Rt Reverend Jobn Davies
has written t0 each deanery in the diocese, of which
there are sixteen by the way, outlining the thinking
behind the event and the preparations leading up to it.

The Bishop explains that from the title ‘Feeding the
Five Thousand’ he has drawn three central themes,
which might help develop and direct the thinking of the
Church in seeking a renewed vision for the diocese.

The first theme is  Spiitual  Discernment
Like the disciples, the church leaders today have a need
for guidance, teaching and encouragement, being
together for worship, prayer and study, so that they
may be able to discern what God is calling them to do.
The use of the Bible in Church communities and
leoking for new ways of discerning the living for our
time are some of the issues that will be addressed.

The second theme is Engagement with Society. The
disciples had to leam that their spiritual traming was a
preparation for ministry, to practise the compassion
that Jesus had for people. During this year, ways of
discovering how to translate prayer and reflection on
scripture into action for the sake of humanity and the
world will be sought.

The third theme is a Review of Structures. Faced with a
bungry crowd Jesus said to his disciples ‘You feed
them’, And they did so with the resources available to
them. And the crowd of five thousand was organised
into groups. There is always a need for structure and
organisation and also a time to review them to make
sure that available resources are used in the most
appropriate way.

Bishop John says in his letter to the parishioners:

“ In order to ensure that our diocesan celebration in
July becomes significant to the future and not simply
the destination of months of preparation, we shall be
arranging meetings throughont the diocese early in the
year to gather views and insights from you, the
parishioners, on the three themes.

The Feeding of the Five Thousand Festival in July will
be a musical jamboree as well as a celebratory event,
with church music and choirs from all over the diocese
taking part as well as The Love and Joy Gospel Choir

from Liverpool. Speakers and entertainers are being
booked and programme details are in preparation.

Before July’s event, the Bishop will be visiting each
deanery in turn and hold a visitation service. His visit
to our parish will be on May 24", Ascension Day,
when he will visit Llangadwaladr Church and St Silin’s

Church as part of the ‘Feeding the Five
Thousand’ celebrations
Diary Dates

1* March Re-ordering discussions, Church 7.15pm
9" March Lent study course, Vicarage 7pm
13*® Aprit  Good Friday Service
15" April  Easter Day Service 10am St Silin’s Church
19" April  Easter Vestry 7pm
16thMay Christian Aid Coffec Evening The Hall, 7pm
20"May  United Bilingual Service, Salem 10.30
24" May  Ascension Day - Bishop Johns visit to parish

(2}

The Christian Aid Week, 13* - 20™ of May, is
traditionally celebrated in Llansilin with a united bilingual
service, a coffee evening with bring and buy and a speaker,
and an envelope collection. This year the support is aimed
towards debt relief in Uganda, trade issues in Brazil and
development in Bangladesh. The bilingual service this year
will be in Salern Baptist Chapel on 20™ May at 10.30 am. A
coffee evening will be held on Wednesday May 16™ in The
Memorial Hall 7 - @ pm with a speaker who has visited or
worked in a third world country. Last year the collections in
our parish amounted to £ 48087 The total collection in
England and Wales was £12 million,  some of which
benefited from the gift aid tax rebate of 28p per £ A
splendid effort indeed and thanks for your continued support.
Rhianwnaw Lewis

Milestones

Saying farewell to the departing of
Joan Booth, Llansilin and Dilys Hughes, Liansilin

There will be a Lent Study Course from Friday 9" March
at 7 pm at the Vicarage and every Friday until Good Friday .
Everycne welcome.

The gift aid secretary for St Silin’s Church, Graham Moss
would like people with last years contribution envelopes to
send them to him as soon as possible please 50 that he can
complete the Church Accounts and claim tax relief due
before the end of the financial year .



The Countryside Alliance March
For
Liberty and Livelihood
In London Sunday 18" 0f March2001
Transport locally
Tel 01938 553 520 or 01691 600 246

Moneymagt£ers

Covenants to charities - Chapels and Churches
among them - are being phased out when they expire
and new donors will join GWADD,( give with a direct
debit) taking advantage of the new and more generous
tax regime, Every £ donated, becomes £1.28!

A taxpayer can join by completing two simple forms,
The first is a declaration dealing with the tax
formalittes. The second is an ordinary direct debit
mandate empowering, for  instance, The
Represantative Body of the Church in Wales to collect
an agreed sum from your account monthly. The
Representative Body of The Church in Wales can then
claim the tax refund from the inland Revenue.

GWADD is more flexible than covenanting because
there is no commitment to a time period, and the
amount of the monthly donation can be changed at any
time. The charity does not have any administration to
perform once a personal GWADD is up and running.

Further information available from The Gift Aid
Secretary, St Silin's Graham Moss Tel. 791 528

St Asaphs Diocesan Youth Council
Invites young people aged 12 and over
toa
Weekend House Party
at
Coleg Y Bala
9" _ 11™ March 2001
Cost: £30

Contact Rev. Rex Matthias Tel. (01745) 720 273

Help Needed « o in the 56 inch wide

posts into the ground in the Playing Fields to finish the
landscaping for the flower beds. The plants have arrived and
will be planted as soon as this work has been completed.
Any one with a tractor and post-knocker able to help, please
phone Renee on Tel 791 366.

Notes from the Belfry

The band of ringers continues to practice and are improving
all the time. They want to thank the village for their
tolerance on practice nights. Last year they rang for three
weddings and three centenarians; The Queen Mother, Mrs
Garment and Mrs Hallett. The ringing chamber is now a
warm, light and cosy room and an extra asset in the parish
The ringers ate their first Christmas supper there in the form
of a take away from the Wynnstay Inn.

A video lasting 55 minutes has been made, covering the
entire bell restoration project. Available from the Steeple
Keeper, Chris Burton tel. 791 274 priced £7.50 (£8.50 by

post)

Snippets!
» Ar the Plygain, five partis kept the old tradition
going. Well done and thanks to the ladies who
provided refreshments afterwards

o The Church has a new folding table for use
when  serving  refreshments at  Church
activities.

o .Two big unsafe trees have been felled in the
Churchyard. Permission for treefelling in the
Churchyard has to be granted from
Montgomeryshire County Council and the
diocesan authorities as the Church and
grounds are in the village conservation area.

e Mrs Phyllis Wilkes has retired from the PCC.
She has given years of leyal support and
service ever willing to help the Church in
every possible capacity, so a BIG Thank you
Jor all your involvement.

o A4 15 seater weekly shopping bus to Oswestry
Jor around a £1, run by the Community Group
in conjunction with Helpmates is under serious
consideration, providing there is enough
support. Please contact Renee with your views.
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Cafwyd gwasanathau dechrau’r fiwyddyn yn y
Llan. I ddechrau’r gyfres cafwyd Cyfarfod
Gweddi bore Sul, cyfarfod yr ieuenctid nos Sul a
phregeth gan y Parch Raymond Hughes nos
Wener. Gwnaed casgliad tuag at yr Hospisyn y
gwasanaethau. Dechrau da P'r fiwyddyn.

Cyn y Nadolig fe gafwyd Cymanfa Garolau yng
nghapel Bethania dan arweiniad medrus Mrs lona
Jones. Er bod Mrs Jones dan anwyd trwm, roedd
hi’n benderfynol o wneud i’r gynulleidfa weithio
ac fe gafwyd canu brwdfrydig a bywiog bob yn ail
a chanu plygain gan wahanol bartion,

Ym mis Chwefror edrychwn ymiaen at gael y

Llyfr Emynau Cyd - enwadol newydd, cam arall
ymlaen at uno.

L C e o el G o G oL
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likely to be involved in catering of some sort are
required to hold a Basic Food Hygiene
Certificate from an approved authority. Powys
County Council Environmental Health Department
is running such a course in Llansilin in March.
There will be ten places available, final details to
be displayed as soon as available.

For information on any of the above, please
telephone 791 371.

St Asaph Diocesan Youth Council is running a

TRAINING DAY FOR YOUTH

LEADERS
Saturday 14 |March
10am — 4 pm
St John’s Church, Rhosnesni, Wrexham
No Charge
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